RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

JANUARY 17th, 2006

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, January 17th, 2006 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Doug Woods, President/Director 

Pete Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott

Rusty Green, Vice President/Director 
& Cowan, P.C.

Tom Cone, Director



Terry Schooler; Schooler & Associates,

Lindsay Case, Director
Inc. (Asst. Secretary)







Lori VonFeldt; Schooler & Associates

Greg Timm

1. Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
       Mr. Woods called the meeting to order at 8:41 a.m. 

2. Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal                   Motion to approve the December 5th and December 20th 2005 minutes and  

       excuse Mr. Christiansen made by Mr. Green seconded by Mr. Cone.  Motion 

       passed.

3. Projects Report –Mr. Schooler
A. Status Project III – Possible IV: 

Mr. McQuilken stated through an email to Mr. Schooler that the EA is scheduled for a general public hearing tomorrow night (18th) at 7:00 p.m. and assuming all goes well the District should have a Decision Document by the end of February 2006.  

DMJM is still negotiating with the County on a cost proposal for the final design phase.  They are approaching it as a single construction package, however they will drop back and regroup if the funding does not come through.  The latest schedule shows a September 2006 ad-date assuming they can get started next month.  The critical path is mainly utilities and ROW acquisition as opposed to the design itself.  

DMJM is pretty far along on the Powers to Marksheffel segment (with the exception of the new bridge) and, if necessary, they could make this a stand-alone package.

Mr. Susemihl brought to the Board’s attention the fact that PPACG is considering shifting federal funding from the District to the Fort Carson Interchange.  Mr. Schooler indicated CDOT is repackaging the projects and that the District is still okay so far.  The Board then discussed the funding with 5.5-6 million coming from Federal and State.  Mr. Schooler stated it would cost approximately 7.5 million to complete Powers to Marksheffel including the bridge, which the District has.  It would cost approximately another 20 million to go all the way to Falcon, which means the District would have to come up with another 6-7 million.  Mr. Schooler stated that the District should move forward and do the entire 4 lane project out to Falcon in order to hold the funding in place, but the District cannot go out to bid until late summer.  

Mr. Schooler suggested to the Board that a letter be written to the County Commissioners encouraging them to hold the funds for the Woodmen Road project.  The Board agreed to authorize Mr. Schooler to write the letter with Mr. Susemihl’s approval and Mr. Woods’s signature.

B. Environmental Assessment Status: 

See 3A.

4. Manager’s Report
A. Permit Activity/Revenues vs. Projections

The District continues to collect fees ahead of projected numbers.

B. Development Activity

See 3A.

C. Centura Letter

Mr. Schooler and Mr. Susemihl reported that they had not heard back from Centura since the response letter was sent to them.  Mr. Cone indicated that Centura could be moving funds around for other projects they are doing.  The District still stands on the grounds that until the fees get worked out Centura will not receive their building permits.

D. Discussion with Cassiani regarding Banning/Lewis Issues

Mr. Schooler talked to Mr. Cassiani regarding the right-of-way and is still waiting for a response back from him.  Mr. Susemihl indicated that Banning/Lewis is going to court in March and the District needs to get this issue resolved before then.  Mr. Schooler is to follow up with Mr. Cassiani.

5. Legal Report     
Mr. Susemihl informed the Board of the upcoming elections, which he will be taking care of.

Building Permit 

& Platting Fees     Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of

      the record.

6. Old Business     Move of approval to pay invoices made by Mr. Cone and seconded by Mr. Case. 

      Motion passed unanimously.

7. New Business
A. Request from Mr. Greg Timm regarding payment of plat fees on road and drainage right-of-way
Mr. Timm has recorded 63 acres of commercial land for Falcon Highlands Market Place Filing 1 and is requesting the Board to reconsider the fees on 27 acres that is for drainage and right-of-way.   The Board then discussed the 4-unit per acre fee and agreed it should be on net acres and not gross acres.  Mr. Timm will only have to pay on the approximate 36 net acres instead of the 63 acres.

Motion to make the $1,400 per acre fee on net of public roads and drainage ways as an ongoing Board policy for all platting fees and authorize Mr. Schooler to recalculate the $1,400 per acre fee for a new net amount for Mr. Timm made by Mr. Green seconded by Mr. Case.  Motion passed unanimously.

8. General 

Discussion

No general discussion.

9. Next Meeting
The next regular meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, February 14th, 2006 at 8:30 a.m.  Meetings will continue to be held in the new El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.  

10. Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary
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